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APA Corporation’s earnings release for Fourth-Quarter and Full-Year 2023 contained the following statements regarding APA Corporation’s
pending acquisition of Callon Petroleum Company.

2024 Outlook
 

 •  …
 

 •  Pending acquisition of Callon Petroleum Company adds scale to APA’s existing Delaware Basin assets and is expected to be accretive
to key financial metrics; and

“To build scale in the Delaware Basin and to further leverage our integrated unconventional expertise, in January, we announced the acquisition of
Callon Petroleum Company. Following closing, we are confident in our ability to create substantial shareholder value through our proven workflows
and Permian operating model. This will drive enhanced operational performance and capital productivity in addition to planned cost
synergies.” [Statement by John J. Christmann IV, APA’s chief executive officer.]

Forward-Looking Statements

This communication relates to a proposed business combination transaction between APA and Callon and contains “forward-looking statements” within
the meaning of the federal securities laws, including Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange
Act of 1934, as amended. Forward-looking statements relate to future events and anticipated results of operations, business strategies, the anticipated
benefits of the proposed transaction, the anticipated impact of the proposed transaction on the combined company’s business and future financial and
operating results, the expected amount and timing of synergies from the proposed transaction, the anticipated closing date for the proposed transaction, and
other aspects of our operations or operating results. Words and phrases such as “anticipate,” “estimate,” “believe,” “budget,” “continue,” “could,”
“intend,” “may,” “might,” “plan,” “potential,” “possibly,” “predict,” “seek,” “should,” “will,” “would,” “expect,” “objective,” “projection,” “prospect,”
“forecast,” “goal,” “guidance,” “outlook,” “effort,” “target,” and other similar words can be used to identify forward-looking statements. However, the
absence of these words does not mean that the statements are not forward-looking. All such forward-looking statements are based upon current plans,
estimates, expectations, and ambitions that are subject to risks, uncertainties, and assumptions, many of which are beyond the control of APA and Callon,
that could cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed or forecast in such forward-looking statements.



The following important factors and uncertainties, among others, could cause actual results or events to differ materially from those described in these
forward-looking statements: the risk that the approval under the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976 is not obtained or is obtained
subject to conditions that are not anticipated by APA and Callon; uncertainties as to whether the potential transaction will be consummated on the expected
time period or at all, or if consummated, will achieve its anticipated benefits and projected synergies within the expected time period or at all; APA’s
ability to integrate Callon’s operations in a successful manner and in the expected time period; the occurrence of any event, change, or other circumstance
that could give rise to the termination of the transaction, including receipt a competing acquisition proposal; risks that the anticipated tax treatment of the
potential transaction is not obtained; unforeseen or unknown liabilities; customer, shareholder, regulatory, and other stakeholder approvals and support;
unexpected future capital expenditures; potential litigation relating to the potential transaction that could be instituted against APA and Callon or their
respective directors; the possibility that the transaction may be more expensive to complete than anticipated, including as a result of unexpected factors or
events; the effect of the announcement, pendency, or completion of the potential transaction on the parties’ business relationships and business generally;
risks that the potential transaction disrupts current plans and operations of APA or Callon and their respective management teams and potential difficulties
in Callon’s ability to retain employees as a result of the transaction; negative effects of this announcement and the pendency or completion of the proposed
acquisition on the market price of APA’s or Callon’s common stock and/or operating results; rating agency actions and APA’s and Callon’s ability to
access short- and long-term debt markets on a timely and affordable basis; various events that could disrupt operations, including severe weather, such as
droughts, floods, avalanches, and earthquakes, and cybersecurity attacks, as well as security threats and governmental response to them, and technological
changes; labor disputes; changes in labor costs and labor difficulties; the effects of industry, market, economic, political, or regulatory conditions outside
of APA’s or Callon’s control; legislative, regulatory, and economic developments targeting public companies in the oil and gas industry; and the risks
described in the registration statement on Form S-4 of APA in connection with the potential transaction, APA’s and Callon’s respective periodic and other
filings with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (“SEC”), including their most recent Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Annual Reports on
Form 10-K.

Forward-looking statements represent management’s current expectations and are inherently uncertain and are made only as of the date hereof. Except as
required by law, neither APA nor Callon undertakes or assumes any obligation to update any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of new
information or to reflect subsequent events or circumstances or otherwise.

No Offer or Solicitation

This communication is not intended to and shall not constitute an offer to buy or sell or the solicitation of an offer to buy or sell any securities, or a
solicitation of any vote or approval, nor shall there be any sale of securities in any jurisdiction in which such offer, solicitation, or sale would be unlawful
prior to registration or qualification under the securities laws of any such jurisdiction. No offering of securities shall be made, except by means of a
prospectus meeting the requirements of Section 10 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

Additional Information about the Merger and Where to Find It

In connection with the proposed transaction, APA has filed with the SEC a registration statement on Form S-4 that includes a joint proxy statement of
APA and Callon and that also constitutes a prospectus of APA common stock. The registration statement was declared effective on February 15, 2024, and
APA filed a prospectus on February 16, 2024 and Callon filed a definitive proxy statement on February 16, 2024. APA and Callon commenced mailing of
the definitive joint proxy statement/prospectus to their respective shareholders on or about February 16, 2024. Each of APA and Callon may also file other
relevant documents with the SEC regarding the proposed transaction. This document is not a substitute for the definitive joint proxy statement/prospectus
or registration statement or any other document that APA or Callon may file with the SEC. INVESTORS AND SECURITY HOLDERS ARE URGED TO
READ THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT, JOINT PROXY STATEMENT/PROSPECTUS, AND ANY OTHER RELEVANT DOCUMENTS THAT
MAY BE FILED WITH THE SEC, AS WELL AS ANY AMENDMENTS OR SUPPLEMENTS TO THESE DOCUMENTS, CAREFULLY AND IN
THEIR ENTIRETY IF AND WHEN THEY BECOME AVAILABLE, BECAUSE THEY CONTAIN OR WILL CONTAIN IMPORTANT
INFORMATION ABOUT THE PROPOSED TRANSACTION. Investors and security holders will be able to obtain free copies of the registration
statement and the definitive joint proxy statement/prospectus and



other documents containing important information about APA, Callon, and the proposed transaction, once such documents are filed with the SEC through
the website maintained by the SEC at http://www.sec.gov. Copies of the documents filed with the SEC by APA will be available free of charge on APA’s
website at https://investor.apacorp.com. Copies of the documents filed with the SEC by Callon will be available free of charge on Callon’s website at
https://callon.com/investors.

Participants in the Solicitation

APA, Callon, and certain of their respective directors, executive officers, and other members of management and employees may be deemed to be
participants in the solicitation of proxies in respect of the proposed transaction. Information about the directors and executive officers of APA, including a
description of their direct or indirect interests, by security holdings or otherwise, is set forth in (i) APA’s proxy statement for its 2023 Annual Meeting of
Shareholders, which was filed with the SEC on April 11, 2023 (and which is available at https://www.sec.gov/ixviewer/ix.html?
doc=/Archives/edgar/data/1841666/000119312523097278/d434054ddef14a.htm), including under the headings “Corporate Governance”, “Election of
Directors (Proposal Nos. 1–10)”, “Information about Our Executive Officers”, “Executive and Director Compensation”, “Securities Ownership and
Principal Holders”, (ii) APA’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2022, which was filed with the SEC on February 23,
2023 (and which is available at https://www.sec.gov/ixviewer/ix.html?doc=/Archives/edgar/data/1841666/000178403123000007/apa-20221231.htm),
including under the headings “Item 10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance”, “Item 11. Executive Compensation”, “Item 12. Security
Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters”, “Item 13. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions
and Director Independence”, and (iii) to the extent holdings of APA’s securities by its directors or executive officers have changed since the amounts set
forth in APA’s proxy statement for its 2023 Annual Meeting of Shareholders, such changes have been or will be reflected on Initial Statement of
Beneficial Ownership of Securities on Form 3, Statement of Changes in Beneficial Ownership on Form 4, or Annual Statement of Changes in Beneficial
Ownership on Form 5 filed with the SEC, which are available at EDGAR Search Results
(https://www.sec.gov/cgi-bin/browse-edgar?action=getcompany&CIK=1841666&type=&dateb=&owner=only&count=40&search_text=). Information
about the directors and executive officers of Callon, including a description of their direct or indirect interests, by security holdings or otherwise, is set
forth in (i) Callon’s definitive proxy statement for the proposed merger (available at
https://www.sec.gov/Archives/edgar/data/928022/000119312524038126/d694457ddefm14a.htm), including under the headings “Board of Directors After
Completion of the Merger” and “Interests of Callon’s Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger” (including the documents incorporated by reference
therein), (ii) Callon’s proxy statement for its 2023 Annual Meeting of Shareholders, which was filed with the SEC on March 13, 2023 (and which is
available at https://www.sec.gov/ixviewer/ix.html?doc=/Archives/edgar/data/928022/000092802223000047/cpe-20230309.htm), including under the
headings “Proposal 1 – Election of Class II Directors”, “Executive Officers”, “Executive Compensation”, “Beneficial Ownership of Securities”, “Principal
Shareholders and Management”, “Certain Relationships and Related Party Transactions”, (iii) Callon’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year
ended December 31, 2022, which was filed with the SEC on February 23, 2023 (and which is available at
https://www.sec.gov/ixviewer/ix.html?doc=/Archives/edgar/data/928022/000092802223000017/cpe-20221231.htm), including under the headings “Item
10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance”, “Item 11. Executive Compensation”, “Item 12. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial
Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters”, “Item 13. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions and Director Independence”; and
(iv) to the extent holdings of Callon’s securities by its directors or executive officers have changed since the amounts set forth in Callon’s definitive proxy
statement for its 2023 Annual Meeting of Shareholders, such changes have been or will be reflected on Initial Statement of Beneficial Ownership of
Securities on Form 3, Statement of Changes in Beneficial Ownership on Form 4, or Annual Statement of Changes in Beneficial Ownership on Form 5 filed
with the SEC, which are available at EDGAR Search Results
(https://www.sec.gov/cgi-bin/browse-edgar?action=getcompany&CIK=928022&type=&dateb=&owner=only&count=40&search_text=). Other
information regarding the participants in the proxy solicitations and a description of their direct and indirect interests, by security holdings or otherwise,
are contained in the definitive joint proxy statement/prospectus and will be contained in other relevant materials to be filed with the SEC regarding the
proposed transaction when such materials become available. Investors should read these materials carefully before making any voting or investment
decisions. You may obtain free copies of these documents from APA or Callon using the sources indicated above.


